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BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

OPEN & EXECUTIVE SESSION 

MINUTES OF JANUARY 20, 2016 

 
 

Present:  Chairman Dario Nardi, Vice-Chairman Robert E. Lavash, Sr., Clerk James A. Gagner 
and Selectmen’s Assistant, Rebecca Acerra 

Chairman Nardi called the Meeting to Order at 3PM 
 
A motion was made to enter into Executive Session under M.G.L. c30A, Section 21 (2) “to conduct strategy 

sessions in preparation for negotiations with non- union personnel or to conduct collective bargaining sessions 

or contracts negotiations with non-union personnel” for the Police Chief, Fire Chief, Town Accountant and 

Administrative Assistant) made by Mr. Lavash; second:  Mr. Gagner – unanimous.  Roll Call Vote Taken – 3 Yey 

Votes   
 
The members of the Board of Selectmen met this afternoon to discuss four (4) proposed contracts.  At the last 
Executive Session, Chairman Nardi provided drafts of his recommendations for each.  Both Mr. Lavash and Mr. 
Gagner had an opportunity within the last week to consider each. 
 
Town Accountant 
Chairman Nardi proposed a three (3) year extension with a three (3%) increase each fiscal year.  Mr. Gagner stated 
that he agrees with the compensation however would like to see only a one (1) year extension.  Mr. Lavash agrees 
with Chairman Nardi on both the time (3 year) and compensation (3%).  Motion to accept the draft proposed 
employment agreement for the Town Accountant position as presented made by Mr. Lavash; second:  Mr. Nardi – 2 
Yey – 1 Ney – Mr. Gagner 
 
Administrative Secretary 
Chairman Nardi proposed a one (1) year extension with a three (3%) increase.  Vacation (2 weeks) and personal 
days (5) will remain the same.  This would allow the Personnel Board to re-evaluate this position in one year.  Mr. 
Gagner is satisfied with the time and compensation.  Mr. Lavash would like to see a three (3) year extension.  
Motion to approve the draft proposed employment agreement for the Administrative Secretary position for a time of 
one (1) year and compensation (3%) made by Mr. Gagner; second:  Mr. Nardi – unanimous. 
 
Mr. Gagner abstained from the following discussion due to conflict: 

 

Fire Chief 
Chairman Nardi proposed a draft employment proposal for the position of Fire Chief.  Minor changes were made.  
Within the draft is a proposal for a three (3) year extension with a 3% increase plus a one-thousand dollar 
($1,000.00) stipend for continuing education.  Mrs. Acerra will draft a letter to Chief Lavoie in accordance with 
Section 9 of his current agreement for the file.  With no further discussion, the following motion was made:  Motion 
to approve the draft employment agreement for the position of Fire Chief with a three (3) year extension in addition 
to a 3% increase in compensation, plus the $1,000.00 stipend as presented made by Mr. Nardi; second:  Mr. Lavash 
– 2 Yey – 1 Abstention (Mr. Gagner) 
 
Chief of Police 
Chairman Nardi proposed a draft employment proposal for the position of Chief of Police.  He is proposing a one (1) 
year extension versus the previous three (3) year agreements with no increase in salary.  Chairman Nardi also added 
stipulations to the current Section 7 that requires the Chief to provide a monthly (or sooner if warranted) report to 
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the Selectmen.  Mr. Gagner would like to see the Chief make himself/herself available to the public at least one 
night per week or perhaps a Saturday morning.  Under Section 12 of the current agreement, the question of liability 
came up regarding the use of a police vehicle for his personal use.  This provision has been provided because of the 
position being “on call” at all times.  Concerns arose over having children in the vehicle as the position is considered 
“on call”.  Mrs. Acerra will contact MIIA for clarification.  With no further discussion, the following motion was 
made:  Motion to approve the draft employment agreement for the position of Chief of Police with a one (1) year 
extension with no salary increase and pending opinion from MIIA made by Mr. Lavash; second:  Mr. Gagner – 
unanimous 
 
Motion to come out of Executive Session and resume the meeting in Open Session made by Mr. Lavash; second:  
Mr. Gagner – unanimous 3 Yey Votes   
 
OPEN SESSION 

 

FY17 Budget Discussion 
Chairman Nardi provided a proposed wage classification that he would like to present to the voters in May.  The 
handout depicts a 2% increase every year and a step increase on the anniversary of the third year of employment.  
He feels that the town needs to recognize the contributions that the employees are making.  This discussion will be 
ongoing throughout budget season. 
 
Old Business  
In response to an opinion that was received from Town Counsel, Chief Lavoie has the authority as Strong Chief to 
appoint a current member of the Fire Department to that of a First Responder/Ambulance Driver only.  This 
“appointment” is anticipated to be a temporary measure until such time and Article can be presented to the voters 
that addresses mandatory retirement.   
 
Next meeting date: January 26, 2016 at 7 PM. 
 
Motion to Adjourn made by Mr. Lavash; second:  Mr. Gagner – unanimous at 4:55 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Rebecca Acerra       ______________________    
Selectmen’s Assistant      James A. Gagner, Jr., Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 


